ST MARY’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL, FOXTON

TERM 3, 2017: WEEK 6 - Wednesday 30th August 2017
“Promoting Excellence through Learning and Catholic Discipleship”

myURHEm Hauora Excellence Active Respect Thinking

Inspecting the
Worm Farm with Zero Waste

Principal’s Message
Tena koutou katoa.....

“Ko wai e ki ana koe ko au?”
“Who do you say | am?” (Matt 16:13)

Welcome to another awesome week here at St Mary’s. There has been a lot on lately, yet this
means we have had lots of exciting, quality, hands on learning!

Jesus said to his best friends.... “Who do you say | am?” They answered him with what they
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thought others were saying...a prophet from the Old Testament. He then reminds them of his true
purpose. | love this question, as it is telling us to stop and think, who really is Jesus for us in our
own hearts!

Part of my Catholic Director of Religious Studies’ Conference last
week, was in the tranquil
surroundings, of the New Zealand

| scenery of Jerusalem. Here the
beauty of God'’s creation and the
stunning church, that acts as a
protection overlooking from a hill, drew
us to a place of peace, worship and
significant people. People of the past,
such as James K. Baxter (he was a
celebrated and well loved NZ poet,
who wrote his first poem at the age of
7. In 1969 he formed a community
along the Wanganui River in
Jerusalem) and Mother Aubert (who
spent a significant time of her life in
Jerusalem and in particular was an
advocate and real mother to the Maori
people). Here amidst the cry of the Heron, the words “Who do you
say | am?” resonate with a natural spiritual cry. We are surrounded by God and we can hear him in
the silence!

Our Value of the week is .... listening to others. When we listen, we learn from others. Please
could you talk to the children about the importance of caring kind words at all times, even if they
feel annoyed. Sometimes children can tease each other and we would like to guide against this
with our St Mary’s values. If a child asks their peers to stop teasing them, the children need to
respect that and to always listen and stop. We are always on hand if children feel they need help in
any way.

Frances from Zero Waste continued with our environmental, sustainability theme last week. One
area we are focusing on, is to help the children not to waste food, especially at lunch times.
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Another is to watch what we are putting down our drains as well as cutting back on our use of
chemicals.

These are all important messages to listen to. This week we are also reminding the children in a
positive, preventative manner, about how to be safe and fire wise. These messages include having
smoke alarms in every home, crawling calmly and as fast as possible if there is a fire, in order to
escape to a safe meeting point that the whole family knows about. Keeping fabric/objects a metre
from the heater and dialing 111 with address information if there is an emergency are all essential
reminders. You are all welcome at 1.00pm at school this Friday for a Fire Safety visit followed by
our tri-weekly assembly at 2.15pm.

| hope when you ask the question this week, “Who do you say | am?” that it is someone with a safe
and caring message to follow. Someone who reminds us to look after the environment and others
and to treat them with dignity always.

Ka whakapaingnia koe, e te Atua

Mary Kleinsman-Powell
Principal

This Week We Pray For:
e Alysha Pedersen and Oliver Hessey-Frewin, along with others in our St
Mary’s Community who celebrate their birthday in August;
e Those who are affected by natural disasters around the world, and those
who help them;
e The signs of new life all around us, as Spring arrives.
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School Notices
Sacrament Programme Hikoi

The Parish Office, combined with the School resources, will be
beginning the Baptism training on Thursday 31 August, at 3.15pm in
Room 1. All are welcome to join and support this programme. The
Bishop is asking the schools to make this more of a hikoi (journey),
whereby the actual Sacraments are celebrated within the 40 days
following Easter in Term 1.

School Assembly

This Friday, 1 September, we have School Assembly at 2:15pm in Room 2. To finish off the
FireWise Programme we have a Fire Safety Display at 1:00pm, you are welcome to come along
and join us.

Mathex Competition
On Thursday 7th September students from selected year groups will be representing St Mary’s
School at the Annual Mathex Competition held at Foxton Beach School.

Cross Country
School Cross Country to be held on Wednesday 6 September. (On Wednesday 13 September the
Inter-school competition will be held.) Shoes and sports gear are required daily please.

Haere Mai Ki Te Whanau

Please keep Monday 11 September free for our School Hui, starting at 6pm, here at St Mary's
School. We are asking all families to bring a plate of food to share. Children are welcome to come
and will be supervised with a movie in Room 3. Following the sharing of food, we would like to
show a video casting of a Treaty of Waitangi presentation and what it means for us now and for the
future of our schools. This will be in Room 1. We are also hoping to have a Health Curriculum
presentation at the same time. We hope to see you there.
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